	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR

LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON

THURSDAY 25TH MARCH 2004

TITLE:    VARIATION OF HOURS FOR AN EXISTING PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE

RECOMMENDATIONS:   THAT THE PANEL DECIDE UPON THE MATTER

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:   AN APPLICATION HAS BEEN RECEIVED FOR A VARIATION OF HOURS FOR AN EXISTING PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE AT YATES’S WINE LODGE, SWINTON

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:   LETTER FROM SOLICITORS REQUESTING VARIATION

(Available for public inspection

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:        N/A

SOURCE OF FUNDING:     LICENCE FEE

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:   SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:    N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:  JANE NUGENT, SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):    SWINTON AND PENDLEBURY

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:   CRIME AND DISORDER

DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

APPLICATION FOR A VARIATION OF AN EXISTING PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE FOR YATES’S WINE LODGE, CHORLEY ROAD, SWINTON

Applicant


Premises


Existing Hours

Linda Jean McCarthy

Yates’s Wine Lodge

11am to 11pm Monday to Wednesday





Chorley Road


11am to midnight Thurs, Frid & Sat.





Swinton


12 noon – midnight Sunday

The above wishes to vary the hours of her existing public Entertainment Licence to the following:

Monday to Wednesday  - 11.00am to 11.00 pm

Thursday to Saturday    -  11.00am to 1.00am

Sunday

   -   12 Noon until Midnight

Salford Council’s procedure for issue and variation of Public Entertainments Licences is to consult Greater Manchester Police, Environmental Services, Greater Manchester County Fire Officer and Salford Council’s Building Control Officer, and request their comments.

Enclosed is a copy of a letter received from Sgt. Carl Icely, the Licensing Sergeant for ‘F’ Division, Greater Manchester Police.  As can be seen Greater Manchester Police strongly oppose the variation of hours for the above premises on the grounds stated in that letter.

In addition to the letter, Sgt. Icely has informed the Licensing Department that in the past twelve months there have been 45 incidents at the premises, 31 of which were violence related.  In addition there have been incidents of a number of thefts occurring at the premises.

Members are asked to consider this report and decide upon the matter.

